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Dear Playa Vista Family, 

 United Teachers Los Angeles (UTLA) has announced that teachers will be on strike 
beginning Monday, January 14th.  PVES will remain open during the strike.  As a parent, it is 
your personal decision whether to send your child/children to school.  As always, the safety of 
our students is my top priority and will continue to be so during the work stoppage.  

 All of our teachers will be walking the strike line in front of the school and no 
substitutes have been assigned to PVES. This means that all students will be with me in the 
MPR.  We do have two people from the district’s main office assigned to help out here at 
PVES.  One of whom is certificated.  Her name is Mrs. Peeks and she will be supporting our 
youngest students. 
 Some of the TAs, Ms. Mena, a Planet Bravo instructor, our campus aides, as well as 
Coach K from Playworks, will also be on campus.  This means, however, that the student to 

adult ratio will not be the same as it is during a 
routine day.  The children, for the most part, will be 
with me in the MPR.   
 There are lessons planned and all of us on campus 
will do our best to ensure that the continuity of 
learning continues.   These will not be ordinary days 
but instruction will continue and be standards based 
and grade level appropriate.       
 Thank you for the support and concern you have 
shown towards all of us here at PVES during this 
past week.  These are difficult times and it helps to 
know we are going through them as a community. 

With Warm Regards, 
Mrs. Johnson 
Principal 

OSPREY NEWS   
OUR MISSION IS HIGH ACHIEVEMENT FOR THE WHOLE CHILD THROUGH STEM

!

A few more things
to know about school 
operation during the strike:

• The school office is open

• The health office is open

• All parent and committee 
meetings are cancelled

• Any meetings parents may 
have had with teachers are 
cancelled.


